 Enfield Fire District No. 1

Regular Commission Meeting Minutes 

April 5, 2018
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Vice President Scott Prentiss.
Attendees for the Board: 

Ronald Squiers

David Ragion 
Maureen Brennan
Scott Prentiss 

Peter Falk 

William Higgins 
Vincent Grady 
Also, in attendance were Chief Edward Richards and Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski.
Public Comment

None
Sean Grady from Viola, Chrabascz, Reynolds and Co. presented the Annual Audit report and answered questions. 

The minutes of the March 8, 2018 meeting were read aloud.  Motion by Peter Falk, 2nd by Vincent Grady to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

President Ronald Squiers opened nomination for Commission:

Nomination by Peter Falk, 2nd by William Higgins for Ronald Squiers. 

Nomination by Scott Prentiss, 2nd by David Ragion for Vincent Grady. 

Nomination by Vincent Grady, 2nd by William Higgins for Peter Falk. 

Nomination by Peter Falk, 2nd by Vincent Grady for Donald Hayward. 

Motion by Vincent Grady, 2nd by Vice President Scott Prentiss to close nominations.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

The Treasurers report was passed out and discussed. There was discussion by Peter Falk that he does not believe the District should have a Mil rate increase.  Motion by Vincent Grady, 2nd by Peter Falk to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

Motion by William Higgins, 2nd by Scott Prentiss to present the proposed 3.6 mil rate 2018-2019 budget to the District taxpayers at the Annual District Meeting in May.  Motion passed by 6 in favor, 1 no(Peter Falk). 
The Chiefs Report was passed out and discussed.  Chief Edward Richards discussed a reoccurring issue on E2.  Motion by Vincent Grady, 2nd by Peter Falk to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

The Fire Marshals Report was passed out and discussed.  Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski discussed the proposed new building on the East Windsor town line.  Motion by Vincent Grady, 2nd by Peter Falk to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
The Training Officers Report was passed out and discussed.  Peter Falk asked if the Department did ice rescue training this past winter.  Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski stated there was a lack of ice.  Peter Falk asked when the annual physical department training would take place.  Deputy Chief Januszewski stated this coming week.  Motion by Vincent Grady, 2nd by Maureen Brennan to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
Old Business

Peter Falk asked if the Department was researching recruitment of cadets through the high school. Much discussion took place about recruitment ideas.  Chief Edward Richards state it is also a national crisis.  Maureen Brennan stated she will assist with press releases and marketing.  Vice President Scott Prentiss stated he will assist also.  David Ragion stated new signs will help and that the benefits should be advertised. 
New Business
Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski was contacted by former member from UConn, Dr. Parent, with a proposal for a 3-dimensional pre plan project.  They would like the District to assist with the research. 
Motion by Vice President Scott Prentiss, 2nd by Peter Falk to move forward with the UConn research project grant, with a cost share not to exceed $25,0000.  Motion passed by a unanimous voice vote. 

Motion by Vice President Scott Prentiss, 2nd by Vincent Grady to go in to Executive Session at 8:42 p.m.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  
The Board came out of Executive session at 9:12 p.m. with no votes taken.  Motion to adjourn at 9:13 p.m.   Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  
Respectfully Submitted, 

William Higgins
 Clerk-Treasurer
